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Introduction  

The Development Strategy for the former Ballymun Shopping Centre lands, Site 1 of the 

Ballymun Local Area Plan 2017, was set out in Report 111/2022 of the Chief Executive as 

noted at the Council meeting on 4th April 2022. The strategy proposed a “Market Soundings” 

exercise be carried out in 2022, to gauge interest in developing Site 1B of the LAP, for 

permanent uses in keeping with the LAP objectives.  

 

Ballymun Development Strategy  

The Development Strategy for Site 1 divided the site into a number of deliverable sections: 

Site 1A and Site 1B (Part I and II), as per image below. The Strategy as agreed seeks to 

provide temporary uses on site 1A prior to the commencement of Metrolink, and to develop 

appropriate permanent uses for Site 1B, either phased or in its entirety.  



 

The Ballymun Local Area Plan sets out objectives for this site, and states that Site 1B, as 

above, could be largely residential in nature but a mix of uses would be acceptable 

depending on market conditions and demands.  

October 2022, Update  

The Council wishes to advance the “Market Soundings” process in respect of the two 

adjoining sites 1 B (1 & 2), as per above and draft maps attached, comprising a combined 

area of 4.92 acres, fronting onto Sillogue Road. Accordingly, it is proposed to proceed by 

way of a fee tender process to appoint an experienced firm of Estate Agents to have a “soft 

launch” of the site onto the market. In effect the sites would not be placed formally onto the 

market by public advertisement in the newspapers, or by placing a For Sale board on the 

lands. Rather, the appointed agents would place the site details on their own website and on 

Daft.ie, circulating all their clients and any parties who have notified their interest to DCC in 

the past in development sites in central Ballymun or, any new interest or enquiries emerging. 

The level of interest in the sites would then be collated and analysed by the agents and their 

report considered by DCC with a view to determining next steps, including the likely success 

of a formal marketing process and building delivery outcomes. 

It is now proposed to advance this process by appointing Estate Agents to carry out a “soft 

launch” of the site.  

Proposed Timeframe:  
Appoint Estate Agents, November 2022.  
Estate Agent’s report to DCC, end Q1 2023 
 
 
Máire Igoe        Date 
Acting Executive Manager      12th October 2022 



 
 
 
 



 


